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Dear Friends and Church Family, 
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Our Website 

Thank you for 

your prayers and support this month! 

 

 

-Joseph, Abbi & Baby Thomas 

Our Christian school is out for the summer. Please pray that we can get 10-12th 

grade approved by the government, so that our students don’t have to go find 

another school. Though we’re free to teach what we want, unfortunately even 

private schools here are under strict government regulation as they try to 

scheme crazy ways to squeeze money from private institutions. 

May was a-May-zing! We gratefully thank all our supporters who gave extra these past months to our CAIB Foundation, 

which doesn’t benefit our ministry, but helps purchase land, build churches, and buy buses for pastors in Central America. 

You can follow our Foundation on Facebook @CAIB Foundation. Again, we really thank all those who helped out with 

this year’s Easter Project. We’ll keep you updated on CAIB’s coming projects. 

Our church-plant an hour away in the capital city, is doing well. Abbi and I bought a TV screen 

to project the old-time hymns that we sing, because hymnbooks are costly and often get stolen, 

and many visitors don’t know they hymns by heart yet. Every time we go, we take our Bible 

college students to help lead singing, give short devotionals, and to teach children. We pray that 

God might call one of these students to take over in the future. 

Alfryd just graduated from our Bible college.  She’ll marry Marcos, a 

2019 grad, this July. They’ll be joining our ministry team to help our 

growing children’s home. Please keep praying for a few more volunteering 

hands from either the US or Honduras to help raise these children. 

You remember Luis and Yamilet, an ex-Mormon and JW family that 

rides our bus each week. They both got saved and just got baptized. 

Pray for their discipleship, and for their two kids. 

 

We taught Children’s Church this month. Seven children ages 7-

9 trusted Christ for salvation after we finished learning of 

Moses lifting up the bronze serpent to save those bitten by fiery 

serpents, representing Christ who was also lifted up to save 

mankind from sin and hell.  

Pray for the salvation of Kristen, Silvia, 

Daniela, Paty, Melvin, Lorena, Maria, 

Jelsy, Julian, and Bercely, all of whom 

we witnessed to this month on door-to-

door outreach. 

All 13 of our Bible college students either played guitar or piano in our end-of-

semester recital, and it’s encouraging to see their progress. Abbi’s worked hard at 

teaching the girls piano, because many churches in Honduras sadly lack quality 

musicians. Pray that we can better Honduras’ church music quality. 


